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Our meeting this week featured two special guests:  

Immediate Past District Governor Murray Verso and 

Royce & Jean Abbey Scholar Jimmy Mussiime. 

 

Murray made 3 special presentations to the club: Club 

Service and Bulletin Awards announced at the District 

Changeover, and a surprise presentation of a District 

Club Builder award to Allan Bruno.  The look on his 

face was priceless! 

 

Jimmy Mussiime gave his final presentation to the 

club, focussing on his aims and goals, what he has 

learnt, the places he has visited and how he plans to 

implement this new knowledge back in Kabale.  

Jimmy leaves on Friday evening and members thanked 

him for his friendship and his report today. 
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Hughôs Column July 8th 2015 

Rotarians & friends, 

Our meeting this week had two  

highlights. Immediate Past District  

Governor Murray Verso presented the  

club awards announced at the District  

Changeover and a Rotary Club Builder  

award to Allan Bruno.   Congratulations  

to Jon, Lesley and Allan.  We appreciated  

Murray adding a ópersonal touchô to these  

awards. 

The second highlight was Jimmy  

Musiimeôs final presentation to the club.  
As the 21st Royce and Jean Abbey  

Vocational Scholar, Jimmy gave a  

wonderful insight to his 11-week study of  

agroforestry and landcare in Victoria, and 

 the learnings he intends to apply on return 

 to his community in Uganda.  

Jimmy spent his last week finalising  

his report and packing. Allan Bruno and 

 I saw him off at the airport on Friday  

night with 60 kg of checked baggage  

containing many gifts and other items  

generously given by Rotarians and  

supporters during his travels. 

On reflection Jimmy said that cultural 

 highlights included the diversity of our  

food and his newly acquired cooking  

skills! Culturally, cooking is not his  

domain in Uganda. Armed with some  

recipes, he has made a pact with his wife  

that he will prepare the first meal they eat 

 on his return. He insisted we took photos 

 of him cooking and washing dishes,  

because he said on return his family  

would not believe such stories.  

Other highlights Jimmy mentioned were  

taking rides on trains (no train services 

 in Uganda), going to the snowfields, and 

 catching and eating trout at a trout farm  

in West Gippsland. 

 

  Jimmy and I had the  

pleasure of meeting  

this week with PDG 

 Ian Knight OAM.   
Ian is a member of the  

Royce & Jean  Abbey  

Scholarship Committee, 

 and is also involved in  

a new Rotary project  

n western Uganda.  

Ian provided salient advice to Jimmy about 

how to capitalise on his experiences. Most 

importantly, I felt, he reinforced to Jimmy 

that individuals can make a difference and, 

in part, this depended on building and 

maintaining strong relationships with  

people in whom you have trust and  

confidence. 

We were delighted to hear Jimmy say 

that he intends to join the Rotary Club  

of Kabale on his return.  
This club endorsed his application for the 

scholarship. From our experience Jimmy 

has a strong commitment to community  

and will be a valuable addition to Rotary. 

 

Look forward to seeing you next week. 

 

Enjoy your  

week in 

 Rotary, 

 

Hugh  

President 

 

       

The Rotary Club of Flemington meets for breakfast on a Wednesday: 7.30 for 7.45am 

at the Quest Apartments, Corner Epsom and Smithfield Roads,  

Flemington. 

 

Contact us:   www.flemingtonrotary.org.au 
webmaster @rotaryflemington.org.au  

 

Opportunity Shop:  444 Racecourse Road,  

Flemington 3031 

 

Find us on FaceBook:                  

  

 

 

 

 

mailto:webmaster@rotaryflemington.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/reqs.php?bcode=qdDTD%23!/group.php?gid=19851270195&v=info
http://www.facebook.com/reqs.php?bcode=qdDTD%23!/group.php?gid=19851270195&v=info


 

 

Date Event Location Contact 

Wednesday 

15th July 

Weekly  Meeting 

FELLOWSHIP  

Quest  

Apartments 

Chris Drenen 

Tuesday  

21st July 

Board Meeting RSL Kensington Chris Drenen 

Wednesday 

22nd July 

Weekly  Meeting Quest  

Apartments 

Chris Drenen  

Wednesday 

22nd July 

Fundraising BBQ 

11.00-3.00 

Footscray  

Football Ground 

Multicultural event  

Allan Bruno  

Wednesday 

29th July 

Blue Moonð 

Vocational Team to   

report on visit to  

Autistic School, Indonesia 

Kensington Town 

Hall, Bellair St 

Chris Drenen 

Wednesday 

5th August 

Weekly  Meetingð 

COMMITTEES  

Quest  

Apartments 

Chris Drenen 

Wednesday  

12th August 

Weekly Meeting Quest  

Apartments 

Chris Drenen 

Tuesday  

18th August 

Board Meeting RSL Kensington Chris Drenen 

Wednesday 

19th August 

Scatter Meetings District 9800 Hugh Stewart 

Wednesday 26th 

August 

Weekly Meeting 

Assistant  Governorôs 

visit 

Quest  

Apartments 

Hugh Stewart 

Wednesday 23rd 

September 

District Governorôs visit Quest  

Apartments 

Hugh Stewart 

Club Calendar Dates 

 

  

President Hugh Stewart welcomed everyone with special acknowledgements to Jimmy 

Mussiime, Royce & Jean Abbey Agricultural Scholar, and to Immediate Past District 

Governor Murray Verso. 

 

He then advised: 

1.   Jimmy is returning home to Uganda on Friday evening and will give his final  

 presentation to the club today. 

2. The Blue Moon will be held at Kensingto9n Town Hal on Wednesday 29th 

July.  Please RSVP to Allan Bruno for catering purposes.  The 2 teachers from 

Western Autistic school will make their presentation following the vocational 

visit to the School for Autistic Children in Bogor Indonesia. 

3. District Conference in Bendigo next year, members need to book  

accommodation asap as the weekend is very busy.  The City Centre Motel is 

that chosen for our club and is close to the venue.  We currently have 16  

attending from the club and Beate is our Conference Leader.   

4. Members are reminded about the District International Expo at Queen Victoria 

Market this Sunday.  Please attend if possible. 

 

 

Guest Speaker Jimmy Mussiime, Royce & Jean Abbey Scholar then made his  

presentation to the club.  He showed us a map where Kabale is in the southern part of 

Uganda, close to the border with Rwanda.  His aim is to build a vibrant network of 

small, medium and large farmers and foresters and improve practice through peer 

mentoring and sharing of the knowledge and information he has gained through his 

visit.  See page 4. 

 

Immediate Past District Governor Murray Verso then made 3 special presentations to 

the club.  See page 5. 

 

Acting Sergeant Paul Perrottet thanked Jimmy and Murray for their presentations, and 

requested all to donate as time was up for today. 

 

Meeting Minutiae: 
Apologies:  Geoff Cawsey, Len Seddon, Vance Hilton, Del King, Peter Cribb, Anwar 

Alishek, Josie Magri, Mick Lawn, Craig Skelton 

Make Ups:  Eugene Odachowski, Tony McManus, Paul Perrottet, Chris Drenen,  

Lesley McCarthy 

Visiting Rotarians: IPDG Murray Verso 

Visitors: Jimmy Mussiime 

Raffle: Ted Frank who donated the prize to Jimmy Mussiime 

 

 

Meeting Minutes July 8th, 2015 



 

 

Jimmy displayed a presentation and 

draft of his report, prepared as his study 

tour comes to an end.  Jimmy has been 

in Victoria for 10 weeks now and flies 

home to Uganda on Friday evening. 

 

Jimmy articulated his aims and goals 

for this agricultural scholar program 

and detailed the work he has  

undertaken, places he has visited and what he has learnt.  He also discussed 

the differences between our way of working and that in Ugandaðhere we 

use machinery and tools to make the work easier, in Uganda they use labour 

and just hire more people. 

 

He also spoke about the associated microbusinesses which he has seenð

piggeries, poultry raising, aeroculture and hydraponics,  irrigation, fruit  

orchards and mushrooms as well as tree growing.  These are all ideas he will 

take back with hm. 

 

He has a small but dedicated Board to work with and hopes to develop a peer 

mentoring program teaching others what he has learnt, and also taking the 

knowledge into schools as he sw in the Junior Landcare  projects.  He has 

also vowed to join the Rotary Club of Kabale and continue the partnerships 

he has developed while here. 

 

Jimmy expressed his gratitude to Rotary and the Rotary Club of Flemington 

for their support in obtaining the Royce & Jean Abbey Scholarship to  

support him and his Kabale Agricultural Network.  He was also very grateful 

to the members of the Otway Agricultural Network, and the people who 

hosted him during his stay especially Hugh, Andrew & Jill Stewart. 

 

Jimmy Mussiime Final Report to club 
 

 

Date Event Club Location Contact 

Sunday  

12th July 

Rotary  

International 

Expo 

D9800 Queen Victoria 

Market  

Rowan McLean  

Friday  

17th July 

Rotary Presents 

David Jones 

AM  

Essendon Ascot House 

Fenton St 

Ascot Vale 

Veronica 

OôSullivan 

0418537253 

Thursday 23rd 

July 

Gateway Super 

Cluster meeting 

Gateway East 

& Gateway 

West Clusters 

 Lesley 

McCarthy  

0417532259 

1st  

August 

Rotaract Gala 

Changeover 

Expo 

Rotaract  

District 9800 

Meat Market, 

North  

Melbourne 

Cameron 

Waller  

Cluster and District Calendar Dates 



 

 

 

.Immediate Past District Governor Murray Verso joined us for todayôs 

meeting and made 3 special presentations. 

 

The first was a Club Service 

award to PP Jon Temby for the 

clubôs efforts in innovation and 

planning club structural changes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The second was a Club Bulletin 

Award to Lesley McCarthy for an 

outstanding bulletin.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

The third award was a special 

presentation to Allan 

Brunoða Club Builder 

Award for all Allanôs work 

for the club, community and 

Donations in Kind over many 

years including inducting 6 

new members and his work at 

the op Shop and as BBQ 

King. 

   IPDG Murray Verso 


